HIGHLAND POLICE COMMISSION MEETING

June 10, 2021

The Highland Police Commission met in regular session. Commissioner Moes called the meeting to order at 6:55 P.M., followed by the
Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Commissioner Danko, Krooswyk were present. Assistant Chief Vassar and Councilman Herak were also present.
Commissioner Slagle and Commissioner Jurczak were absent with prior notice. Attorney Reed was not present.

There were no public comments.

Minutes of the May 13, 2021 meeting were approved.

Approval was given to forward claims to the Town Council for payment.

Personnel

On a motion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Krooswyk the Commission on a viva voce vote accepted the
retirement of Detective Sgt Lester J Siple to be effective 6-24-21.

Accident Review

On a motion by Commissioner Krooswyk and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission on a viva voce vote, accepted the
assessments of the Accident Review Board and Administration as follows:

Asst Chief Vasssar's accidemt as a No Fault No Penatly; Det Corp Jason Hildenbrand as a No Fault No Penalty; and Officer Andrew
Germonprez as an At Fault Possible Penalty.

ngm;gmotion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Krooswyk the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
hiring of Mallory Marlett as a part time Animal Control/Warden to be effective 6-13-21.
Business from the floor; None
Chiefs Comments:
Received a box of mini bundt cakes from an anonymous person.
Faith Churchs’ -Moms in the Middle group brought in several dozen muffins for all.
OLG 1%t grade class made cards for the Officers.
Gloria Dei Church dropped off some spaghetti dinners.
Ric/Arlene Ruiz sent in a large container of cookies for all.

Growlers send in Garlic bread, Mac salad for all.

Commander Banasiak received a thank call from Jason Kirby, who stated Sgt Stewart, Officers Mullins and Germonprez
helped him with a medical call at Wicker Park finding out he had a severe infection that was affecting his state of mind.

Pastor Tim Huizenga of Faith church dropped off a box of candy for all.
Pizzeria Uno brought in 8 pizza for all.
Suburban Bible Pastor dropped off a tray of homemade cookies for all.

The Munster Salvation Army dropped off donuts in honor of National Donut Day!

ith no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:02 PM as recorded by LuAnn Stirling, Recording Secretary.



